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The concept of mindfulness is simple, but becoming a more mindful person requires
commitment and practice. Here are some tips to help you get started:

Take some deep breaths. Breathe in through your nose to a count of 4, hold for 1
second and then exhale through the mouth to a count of 5. Repeat often.
Enjoy a stroll. As you walk, notice your breath and the sights and sounds around
you. As thoughts and worries enter your mind, note them but then return to the
present.
Practice mindful eating. Be aware of taste, textures and flavors in each bite, and
listen to your body when you are hungry and full.
Find mindfulness resources in your local community, including yoga and meditation
classes, mindfulness-based stress reduction programs and books.





CDC researchers found that 80% of
people who were pregnant were asked
about alcohol use; however, only 16%
of those who self-reported drinking
within the past 30 days were advised to
quit or reduce their use. These findings
highlight missed opportunities to
integrate alcohol screening and brief
intervention (SBI) in practice, utilize
strategies to address recognized
barriers (e.g., improving reimbursement
for alcohol SBI), and help reduce
alcohol use during pregnancy.

More Information

5 Things You Should Know about
Drinking Alcohol during

Pregnancy
1. Alcohol use during pregnancy can cause

miscarriage, stillbirth, and a range of
lifelong physical, behavioral, and
intellectual disabilities. These disabilities
are known as fetal alcohol spectrum
disorders, or FASDs. People with FASDs
can have learning disabilities,
hyperactivity, difficulty with attention,
speech and language delays, low IQ, and
poor reasoning and judgment skills. They
can also have problems with their organs,
including the heart and kidneys.

2. There is no known safe amount of alcohol
use during pregnancy or while trying to
get pregnant. All drinks with alcohol can
affect a baby’s growth and development
and cause FASDs. A 5-ounce glass of red
or white wine has the same amount of
alcohol as a 12-ounce can of beer or a
1.5-ounce shot of straight liquor.

3. There is no safe time for alcohol use
during pregnancy. Alcohol can cause
problems for a developing baby
throughout pregnancy, including before a
woman knows she is pregnant. Most

More Information

https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/72/wr/mm7203a2.htm?s_cid=mm7203a2_w
https://www.avma.org/resources-tools/pet-owners/dog-bite-prevention


women will not know they are pregnant
for up to 4 to 6 weeks.

4. Alcohol use during pregnancy remains
high. Nearly 1 in 7 pregnant people in the
United States reports alcohol use in the
past 30 days. And about 1 in 20 pregnant
people in the United States reports binge
drinking in the past 30 days (having four
or more drinks at one time).

5. Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders
(FASDs) are preventable. FASDs are
preventable if a baby is not exposed to
alcohol before birth.

Spring has officially arrived! April is a great month to get outside, get moving and freshen up
your spaces. I encourage you to explore and to engage in new opportunities to improve your
physical and mental health!
Check out these highlights in April:
·        Earth Day April 22 – This annual celebration is an opportunity to raise awareness and
advocate for change around the issues most impacting our planet….and celebrate Mother
Earth's beauty!  Activities to consider…. clean up litter, plant trees, compost your food scraps,
use fewer plastic water bottles, and spend time outdoors….
·        National Prescription Drug Take Back Day  April 22 – In partnership with Barton County
Sheriff's Office, the Barton County Health Department staff and Barton County Sheriff's Office
staff will provide a collection site at 1400 Kansas Street, Great Bend, KS, from 10 am-2
pm. Since 2016, 2,925.4 pounds of old, unwanted, or expired drugs have been collected in
Barton County and destroyed because of this collaboration. See additional information in this
newsletter. 
·        Renovation – We continue converting two restrooms into one bathroom w/ shower and
laundry accommodation for decontamination purposes. We are nearing completion! Check
out the photos in this newsletter.
·        Public Health Week April 3-9 – During the first full week of April each year, the American
Public Health Association brings together communities across the United Stated to observe
National Public Health Week. This is a time to recognize the contributions of public health and
highlight issues important to improving our nation. Your local public health team is
passionate about making our community a more equitable, safe, and healthy place to
live! Take opportunities to get to know the staff and the resources available.
 
·        Job Openings – Check out our job openings in this newsletter. We invite you to join our



team to ensure favorable conditions for everyone to be healthy! 
·        Advisory Committee Openings – Be a public health advocate! Consider applying for one of
two open positions on our current committee. (Find the link to the application in this
newsletter.) This committee meets monthly to access programs, share local area needs,
become familiar with funding sources, offer input on service improvements, be aware of
legislation affecting public health concerns, etc.

Explore additional information regarding these highlights and more in the
featured articles in this newsletter! 

Please feel free to visit the department in person or call
@ 620-793-1902 if you have any questions. 

      As always, thank you for your support of Public Health!

AKTION Club delivers blankets for New Moms

Lime-Honey Fruit Salad

1 tsp cornstarch
¼ cup lime juice
¼ cup honey
½ tsp poppy seeds



3 medium gala apples, cubed
2 medium pears, cubed
2 cup seedless red grapes
2 cups seedless green grapes
In a small microwave-safe bowl, combine
cornstarch and lime juice until smooth. Microwave,
uncovered, on high for 20 seconds; stir. Cook 15
seconds longer; stir. Stir in honey and poppy seeds.
In a large bowl, combine the apples, pears, and
grapes. Pour dressing over fruit; toss to coat. Cover
and refrigerate overnight.
Nutrition Facts ¾ cup: 96 calories, 0 fat, 0
cholesterol, 2 mg sodium, 25 g carbohydrate (21g
sugars, 2 g fiber), 1 g protein.  

Bathroom Renovation Nearing Completion



Learn
More

The Health Advisory Committee shall
provide guidance, recommendations,
and assistance to the Barton County

Health Department staff.
Membership requirements may

include allied health or the animal
health field. The uncompensated
position's term is December 31,

2025.
Return the signed application to
the Human Resource's Office:

 by mail to: 1400 Main, Room 107,

Great Bend, KS 67530

 or scan and email

to dwatson@bartoncounty.org

Application 

https://ks.mylifemyquit.org/index
https://files.constantcontact.com/216e7b53901/1f1f71db-961d-49ae-82ab-02030b908853.docx?rdr=true


Full Job Descriptions Application
 

Barton County Health Department
1300 Kansas Ave.,

Great Bend, KS 67530
+1 620-793-1902

Contact Us

 

Barton County Health Departmen | 1300 Kansas Ave., Great Bend, KS 67530 6207931902
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